
Swakeleys School for Girls

MINUTES OF THE GOVERNING BODY ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
WEDNESDAY 25 NOVEMBER 2020  at 7.00 pm – Zoom
Present: 

Mr D Charles (Chair/Director) (DC)



Miss S Caldwell (SC)






Ms B Jakhu (BJ)

Mr P McLauchlan (PM)

Mrs D Sadeh (DS)   


Mr R Sall (RS)

                                             





Mr H Singh (HS)


Mrs S Pryor (Ex-Officio) (SP)

Mrs S Seabrook (Clerk) (SAS)

Apologies for Absence:
Ms T Gruber-Miller (TGM (Vice Chair)
Absence (no apologies received)


 Mr J Fox (JF) 
Meeting opened at 7.00 pm
	Item
	Detail/Discussion
	ACTION

	Welcome 
	The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting via Zoom.
 
	

	1
	Apologies for Absence/Acceptance by the Governing Body

There was only one apology for absence. The meeting was quorate. 

	

	2
	Declaration of Personal Interest in Agenda Items
None

	

	3
3.1

3.2
	Minutes of the last meeting:

Accuracy of Minutes
The minutes were agreed as an accurate record.    
Matters Arising from the Minutes    
There was one point for action which has been addressed.

	

	4
	Declaration of AOB   
None  

	

	5       
	Report on Governing Body Membership
There has been no change to the membership.   DS requested that her status be changed from parent/governor to trustee.  This had already been done and was on the website.

	

	6
6.1

	Reports and recommendations to the Governing Body
Chair’s Report
There were no reports

	

	6.2


	Headteacher’s Report

SP did not produce her usual report but went on to explain how the school was dealing with the pressures of Covid 19.  She is confident that all the systems we have in place are working well.  We are able to deliver the whole curriculum and have only had 2 staff cases which started with family members and 5 cases involving students which have also started with family members.  SP went on to explain the system used to report any cases. SP acknowledged that she is aware it is a very stressful time for staff and at the moment there are 2 members of staff who are at home as they fall into the ‘clinically extremely vulnerable’ group.  To support staff well being a few adjustments have been made 
· Cancelling meetings
· Parents’ Evening via Zoom

· Support staff do not need to do additional twilight hours 
· ‘Marking and Planning’ day where school is closed and staff can use the time as they wish.
SP confirmed that behaviour is not as good as it used to be, we have had a few fixed term exclusions mainly due to 2 challenging students which have recently joined the school and one permanent exclusion of a year 7 student.  Generally behaviour in lessons is good, but it is proving difficult during social time.

HS asked about the mental health support within the school and offered to deliver some training in this area through Mental Health First Aid England.  

	

	6.3

6.3.1


	Committee Reports

Finance & Health and Safety Committee
PM / RS talked through the minutes.
Pastoral & Curriculum Committee

HS talked through the minutes and asked that all committee minutes be distributed to all governors. SAS will organise this.  HS thanked all the staff for their hard work during this difficult year.
Personnel & Pay Committee
PM talked through the minutes and the only action to be taken was to arrange the performance management for SP.

	

	7
            7.1
	Key Issues
Admissions  

SP put forward a proposal to reduce our Yr 7 intake back to 180.  She went on to explain that the reason for this is due to the fact that the school did not receive any extra funding when it expanded to 240 and after raising this many times with the Schools Forum, the LA stated that as they did not ask for the school to expand there would be no extra funding.  All governors agreed that the school should revert to the PAN of 180.  SP will now go to consultation.
Achievments 2012
· SP reported that it was a good year for Swakeleys School under difficult circumstances.  Some of the GCSE predicted grades were uplifted giving the school some excellent results. The school is very pleased with the Progress 8 score of +1.24 which is better than predicted.

	

	8

	Correspondence, information & literature received
DC reported that he had received 2 letters of concern – both of which have successfully been dealt with.

	

	9

	Report Back:
Visits to school:

There were no visits due to Covid19, but PM has arranged for a Zoom meeting with the head of 6th Form and BJ will be involved in the Careers Fair in January.
Training 
DS would like to do some safeguarding training.

	

	10
	Dates and Times of forthcoming Meetings:  
The dates and times of the next meetings were confirmed.

	

	11

	Any Other Business
SP mentioned that there was a difficult personnel issue with a member of staff and it is possible a governor’s panel will need to be arranged.  
PM congratulated SP on all her hard work during this difficult time.  All governors agreed SP had done an excellent job.

The following Policies  were Approved by the Committees and Ratified by the Directors of  Swakeleys School for Girls (the Academy) known as the Governing Body: 
Finance & Health and Safety Committee:                             Minibus Policy 2020
Pastoral & Curriculum Committee
Admissions Policy 2020
Personnel & Pay Committee

None

 
	

	
	
	


The Chair thanked Governors for attending and the meeting closed at 8:10pm. 
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